MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 7/7/99

Present: Chris Cox, Anne Thomas, Dennis Stimson, Jamie Byrne, Robyn Davis, Pat Healy, Megan Healey, Hal Moir, Maureen Rowe

Apologies: Steve Gibson, Bryce Grossel

MINUTES: Minutes of meeting held 2/6/99 tabled. Moved Chris Cox, seconded Hal Moir.

Amendment - Junior Committee Meeting minutes of 18/5/99 were tabled but not read because of late hour.

BUSINESS ARISING: Has reply been sent to Mrs King -Letter was read at Junior Committee Meeting and Dennis will reply, he has already spoken to Mrs King re this matter.

Roller Door - Megan advised she has not been able to attend to this as yet, but will do so.

Sharp have advised Pat they hope to have Photocopier ready next Tuesday.

OUTGOING

CORRESPONDENCE:

NIL

INCOMING CORRESPONDENCE:

- * Letter from Tennis NSW 2000 Sanctioning Tournament Applications.
- * Letter from Tennis NSW re Commonwealth Bank Regional Coaching School.
- * Letter from Tennis NSW re Affiliation Rebate - refer Matthew.
- * Letter from Tennis NSW re Evaluation Form.
- * Letter from Tennis NSW re Physical Activity Data Base.
- * Letter from Alan Blake re Constitution.
- * Letter from Gosford Council re Capital Improvement Grant Program.
- * Letter from HEAD Brochure & Price List.
- * Invoice from Tennis NSW \$805.00 Fee
- * Memo from Matthew re various matters.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Megan presented Treasurer's Report.

Balance 31/5/99	\$42,292.98
less payments	8,330.00
	BUTE SINCE SATISE ATTRE STORP STORP STORP NOW NAME SCORE
	\$33,962.98
	NOTE WITH SILVE SINCE STATE SALES SHOW SHOW SHOW SHOW SHOW

TO PAY

Pet	ty Cash			\$50.00
A/c	Central	Coast	Tennis - Inter	* _{****}
			District	705.50
**	**	***	" - % Fees	
			collected	88.75
11	11	***	- Squads	975.00
			-	THE THE PERSON NAME AND DESCRIPTION OF THE PARTY.
				\$1,819.25
			440	

Cheque not yet received from Tennis Australia.

L.M.W. REPORT:

Grand Final held last week. New comp commenced today, 54 teams which is 1 team down on last comp.

JUNIOR C/TEE REPORT:

Junior Badge and Inter-District in a two week break.

TENNIS C/TEE: Jamie presented "flyer" regarding Captain's Meeting to be held Saturday July 17th, hopefully about 40 will attend. Barbercue to follow, GDTA to provide funds for this up to \$100.00.

Discussion on registration fee, collection, etc. This will be discussed at above meeting to get the "feel" of members. Divisions 1-3 still like 2 & 2.

12 /13 courts being used on Saturday.

Hal feels when kids progress from Junior Badge, they should be properly advised re afternoon tea, etc.

Committee members will be needed to assist with Championships - end August/early September (probably 28th and 29th and 4th & 5th September).

There are 4 players who have not paid and have lost points.

Probably going to run handicapped event if players want it.

Social Fee - meeting feels players should at least be members of Tennis NSW to have insurance cover.

"Gnome Knappers" - did not have time to bring up at last meeting but Matthew has been asked to provide a report.

A team in Wednesday Night had to forfeit semi's and also final, but it was circumstances and they are keen to put team into next comp and hope not to be in that position again.

A team forfeited on Monday night for a Tuesday night final - they should have waited until at least Tuesday afternoon, as it could have rained, etc.

GENERAL BUSINESS: Chris is concerned at the dress code of a Saturday afternoon, leaves a lot to be desired. A male even played in jeans on court 8 the previous Saturday.

Jamie will bring this matter up at Captain's Meeting.

Court 11 - Pat had to move a ladies match from there that day as it was dangerous once a lady "tripped". Dennis will ask Rod to see if anything can be done.

The guttering repair at bottom complex has been held up due to rain. "S" bend under sink still a problem, Peter Frost will look into this.

Michael Stone will slash behind bottom courts when weather permits.

Maureen asked if consideration could be given to purchasing another Super Soaker as with 7 grass courts the one Rod purchased is not enough to get courts ready on time. Will be discussed with Rod at next Executive Meeting, also squegies need to be maintained better. Steve has equipment list, will be added to this.

Meeting closed 10.50 p.m.